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August 9
Guild Meeting

Meeting called to order
10:00
Business Meeting

Adjourn 10:40
Announcements

10:40
Door Prizes
Bring and Brag 10:50

Guiid Services i =05

Program 11:30

Janette Runkle
New ideas with
Tri-Chem Paints
demonstration,

Special free work-
shop after program.

Upcoming
Programs

Sept.- Jackie
Robinson
Oct. - Debra
Perkins

Nov.- Barbara
Barber

President’s Letter

First an example of my fingers typing faster than my brain work-
ing. Last month I noted that the Awards Ceremony for the quilt
show would be at 5 pm on Thursday, October 2.

THAT IS INCORRECT! The date is right, but the time will be 7
pm.

The primary duty of the president of an organization is to act as a
traffic cop and direct the activities of that organization while
keeping his/her mouth shut. However, | am now going to violate
that premise by making some comments regarding upcoming
business of your guild.

At our January meeting you approved the formation of a “Long
Range Planning Committee” to poll the membership for an
answer to the question: “Where would you like to see the guild in
five years?” The nine members of that group contacted 170
guild members. There were 79 “no contact” attempts. Now the
report of that committee is published in this newsletter and they
have asked for the opportunity to present their report to you at the
August meeting. It will be presented during the announcement
section of the meeting rather than the business section in order
to forestall discussion and possible action on the report. The
committee will be available following our program and free
workshop to answer questions. Proposals based on the report
will be presented for discussion and action at the September
meeting.

As you read their report and listen to their presentation ask
yourself how many of the suggestions fall within the duties of
existing committees. If members feel that these committees
are not fulfilling these duties should this not be brought to the
attention of the board and should not those who believe more
should be done be volunteering?

There are many “should do” suggestions in this report. Many of
them quite valid, but it does no good to talk about what we should
do without answering how ?and who?

I am concerned that many of these suggestions have not been
made to the board and that this procedure is pre-empting the
duties of the board. There are existing committees with the
responsibility for many of the things in the report. Making a
request to the board member responsible for these committees
is the appropriate way to institute action.

Do the suggestions in the report really answer the question:
“Where would you like to see the guild in five years?”

Larry
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September Workshops — Class sizes are limited, so sign up early. Both
workshops will be at Trinity United Methodist Church. (For samples of the
workshop quilts, check the GSAQG website at http://www.sanantonioquilt.org/

september.htm .)

Friday workshop -Sept. 12— “Frank Lloyd Wright’s Tree of Life.”
Based on art glass designed by Mr. Wright, explore the use of strata sets and
diagonal cuts to create this design from the Darwin D. Martin House in Buf-
falo, NY. This workshop is NOT difficult, and it has an art-y flair, so satisfies
the desire for an art quilt in a traditional quilter. Advanced beginners and in-
termediate quilters (not for a new quilter). [$35, 9:30am — 4:30pm]

Saturday workshop -Sept. 13 - “Strip and Slash.” A new concept in
piecing. There are absolutely NO half-square triangles made for these quilts,
but you certainly do get them. A process AND product workshop. All levels.
** $10 materials fee, and Jackie provides ALL the cut strips for this workshop.

[$25, 1:00pm — 4:00pm)]

Instructors Wanted

Program directors for many of the guilds in Texas are networking to share resources. Several guilds
have asked if GSAQG has any members who teach workshops or present lectures on quilt-related
topics. If you are interested in being considered by our sister guilds for their programs, please contact

Holly Nelson, mhnel @ earthlink.net or (210) 698-7108

Bright Hopes

A special thank you to the following people for
making our kit making party on June 27th a great
success, Anne Blake, Loretta Sewel, Lois
Beauchamp, Marilyn Bellows, Lani Nunley, Kathy
Church, Susan Johnson and an extra thank you to
Kitty Janiga for not only her help but also for the
use of her van.

103 kits were made and approximately 50 additional
cut and matched tops with backing, just needing
batting. Thank you again.

Debra Pavelka

Bright Hopes Committee Auction quilts

SO MY
The morning section of the Computer
Quilt Designing Bee meets at Barbara
Gilstad’s from 10-12 on Wednesday, August
27th, and the evening session will meet at

Candace Tull's from 7-9 on Thursday,
August28th.

"MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION _

If you joined the guild after May 2000 your
dues are due on the anniversary of your
joining. If you joined prior to that date your
dues are payable now. Check your News-
letter mailing label for the current expiration
of your membership. Send your check with
SASE to:

Gloria Hammond

12226 Lone Shadow Trail

San Antonio, TX 78233-2802
REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15
For further information call 695-8737
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DEEP IN THE HEART — MY MOTHER'S QUILT

For many of us quilting was embedded deep in
our heart by a quilting mother, grandmother or
other family member. At our 2003 show we
would like to recognize these inspirational
women with a special exhibit called,

“My Mother’s Quilt.”

For this exhibit we are asking members for quilts
made by their mothers, grandmothers or other N
family members that provided special inspiration

for them. You can submit a quilt by providing a
photograph of the quilt, information on the

maker, and a short explanation as to why this quilt

is special to you.

Entry forms du
We will select quilts from those submitted for our exhibit. We will 2 NOW!

be able to display only a limited number of these quilts so all sub- Your quilt show el
missions may not be chosen. Give your pictures and stories to tries are needed.--a

Larry Beauchamp no later than the August 2003 meeting! levels.
Bring forms and
......................................... M Y.MdTHER.,S QUILT. S i dsiat ereieia aimin o ae pictures to the
August meeting.
My Name:
Quilt Maker’s Name: Relationship:
Quilt Name: Year made:

Why this quilt is important in my life:
Attach photo please.

THE QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE FIERNL AUCEION, ., 5

The boutique needs lots of hand crafted, As we have for the past few shows, there will be a
quilt related items to sell. Here is a great silent auction of small quilts at the 2003 show. | am
opportunity for you to make some money looking for unique small quilts for this auction.

to support your quilting habit and to help Holiday quilts, or something that is a little off_the
out the guild. beaten track, will sell the best. If you are willing to

Each item must have a price tag at- donate a small quilt, please bring it to the August or
tached with a description of the item September meetings. If your will not be ready by
(place mats, ornament), the item number then, give me a call, give me a call to let me know

(taken from the form), your 3 initials, and that.you will have one. Thanks so much.
the price of the item in increments of 25 ek dEsulel e BRI R
cents. The price will include the sale tax.

You will receive 80% of the sale price
after tax. Boutique forms and price tags
will be available at both the August and
September guild meetings.

Please turn in all boutique items no later
than the September guild meeting.

Janice Frankenberger

Only two more months to sign up fo volunteer
opportunities at the Show. The Judge Scribes
and Wearable Art sections are full. Remember you
get in free to the show on the day you volunteer. Fill
out the Volunteer Sign-up form in the newsletter,
mail it or bring it to the meeting. Call Janet at 492-
7684 or email at rhaemmerle@satx.rr.com.
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Minutes of Board Meeting
July 7, 2003

Members Present; Janet Miller, Ida Blankenship, Candace Tull, Karen Nanos, Mary Ruth Flores, Holly Nelson, Sharan

McCall. Guests Present: Ruth Felty, Barbara Gilstad.

The meeting was called to order by Janet Miller. The minutes were approved as printed.

Treasurer's Report: Karen Nanos

Operating Fund: $23,660.29, Reserve Fund: $45,651.74 Total: $69,312.03

Presentation of a Calico Rose was discussed.

Special Events: Mary Ruth Flores gave a report on the results of the auction. There were 55 items which sold for a
total of $7,502.50. Holly Nelson made a motion, the second by Candace Tull, to accept Renee Bradley as chairman
for next year's auction. After discussion, a vote was taken and the motion passed. It was further stated that next year

we will be required to pay for security at the auction.

Programs: Candace will handle the sign-up list Saturday for the KLRN Pledge Drive volunteers.
Parliamentarian: Candace is forming a nominating committee and will be looking for people to fill positions which will

be vacated at the end of this year.

Old Business: Janet introduced Ruth Felty and Barbara Gilstad from the Long Range Planning Committee. Ruth
handed out reports to board members of slides which will be presented to the Guild in August. The presentation will
be a Power Point briefing using an overhead projector. The report will also be published in the August newsletter.
There was discussion with questions and answers after the presentation.

New Business: As presented by Mary Ruth Flores, a motion was made by Holly Nelson, the second by Ida
Blankenship, to approve an ad hoc committee for a Guild Auction Action Squad (GAAS). After discussion, a vote was

taken and the motion passed.

Holly presented the challenge blocks from the Blue Bonnet Shop Hop, Las Colchas Shop, to Mary Ruth to be turned

into a completed project for charity.
Meeting was adjourned.
Sharan E. McCall, Secretary

¥ * Seventh Hea?e; Quikt Shoﬁ"r
A *ﬂntﬁoﬁm 5t ger/Eina Dealer

*

Dixie Bradbury - Shelby Bonner
Owners

Page's Inc.

6700 Morth New Braunfels

San Antonia, TX 78209 *
(2140 822-9980

E-mail: guilts@seventhheavenquills.com
www.seventhheavenguils.com

s

f“ hsiel jﬁ#“ | b
Quilting & Sewing Center

PLACES TO HIDE FABRIC

1) Fold it larger and put it evenly under the mattress - you can get
an hundred yards under there! There's no chance the hubby will
find it - how often does he make the bed?

2) You can also fold some and put it under each chair and sofa
cushion.

3) Hang the yardage on a coat hanger, then cover it with a piece of
clothing - hence, 100 coat hangers/100 yds of fabric! (3 closets =
300 Yards!)

4) Get a large trash can, remove the cover and have someone cut a
round piece of plywood out for you. Put stash in trash can, put on
wooden cover, place a pretty, 70 round tablecloth (or sew two 2-
yard pieces together lengthwise and pretend its a tablecloth) on it -
a beautiful lamp on top - And who's to know it's full of fabric? (A
good way to hide the ironing,too!)

5) If you have a space under the bed, buy some of the flatter
Rubbermaid tubs and fill them.
(With permission from Fondu Lac via Amy Cottrell )

6) From Ida, your editor : Use the spaces under sofa & chairs
with skirts to the floor. ( Flat boxes help.)
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Minutes of General Meeting

July 12, 2003

President: Larry Beauchamp called the meeting to order. The minutes were approved as printed.
Treasurer's Report: Karen Nanos

Operating Fund: $23,660.29 Reserve Fund: $45,651.74  Total: $69,312.03

Larry announced the death of one of our members, Lavonne Frizzell. There will be a memorial service
August 10t

We have pins and raffle tickets for the quilt show available. August 9t is the deadline for entry forms to be
submitted if you plan to enter something in the show.

President Pro Tem: Janet asked members to please sign up to help at the quilt show. There are
sign up lists available today and many volunteers are needed.

Special Events: Mary Ruth said thanks to everyone involved with the auction and it turned out very well.
Terri Ryan stated that there were 55 items at the auction and we cleared $6,207.00. She also thanked
everyone that worked as well as everyone that purchased quilts and gave support in other ways. The next
auction date is June 26, 2004.

Mary Ruth talked about a new committee which is being established. It will be named the “Guild Auction
Action Squad”, (GAAS), and the purpose is to help with future auctions. They will do much of the busy
work, such as collecting, organizing and finishing projects. This should free up the auction chairman to
concentrate on the overall needs for the auction.

Barbara Wofford is setting up a bus trip to the Houston Quilt Show. If you are interested in going,
please sign up. For more information, contact Barbara.

Newsletter: If you did not receive your newsletter, please check with Ida and we will try to find out why. It
could be an incorrect name, address or unpaid dues. Tuesday, July 22, will be the next vest bee.
Programs: Mary Ruth Flores (for Holly). There will be a free demolworkshop after the August meet-
ing, about 1pm. It will be given by Tri-Chem and the subject will be painting on fabric. She asked for a
show of hands of interested members.

Candace announced that on July 26" (12 to 2pm), we will man the phones at the KLRN fund drive. We
still need volunteers. See Candace to sign up.

Community Outreach: Debra Pavelka (Bright Hopes Project), thanked members that attended the work-
shop to make kits to be handed out for Bright Hopes quilts. They completed 103 kits.

Parliamentarian: Candace stated that it is time to set up a nominating committee. There are 4 posi-
tions that must be filled for next year. The 4 positions which must be filled are: Treasurer, Special Events,
Programs, and President Pro Tem. Five members are needed to be on the committee. When volunteers
were asked for, three members agreed to help: Mary Ruth Flores, Betty Tope, and Loretta Sewell. If you
would like to serve on the nominating committee, please contact Candace Tull.

There were 110 members and 4 guests.

Meeting was adjourned.

Sharan E. McCall, Secretary
Sunchine & Skadowe

: NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING : e s Arcopeng
Full Page Ad 60.00 - Lavo.nne_ Frizzell passed away July 2, 2003.
: 1/2 page Ad 30.00 - We will miss her as GSAQG member.
(Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4 : . A memorial service is planned for
: Vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2) : Sunday, August 10, 2003 4-7 pm
1/4 page Ad 15.00 8607 Wurzbach, Bldg. Q
- Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00 - ( her son’s office, the N-M Pain & Nutrition Cntr)

- Full page Insert 70.00 Call (210) 558-3112 for more details.
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GUILD BUS TO HOUSTON
INTERNATIONAL QUILT SHOW

Plan now to join GSAQG members on the chartered bus to Houston.
Sat. November 1. George Brown Convention Center. They have !ots of fun!

Barbara Wofford is our leader/ coordinator.  $40 includes transportaion,
entrance, snacks, box supper, driiver’s tip, misc., and gift bag.

Reservation is with payment by September 1, or when all the seats are filled.

To Houston, November 1
Bus Departure: 6:45 am Crossroads Mall Park & Ride (Boarding begins at 6:30)

Houston Arrival time: 10:00 am
Houston departure time: 6:45 pm San Antonio arrival time: 10.00 pm ( est)

$40 per person. Includes transportation, entrance ticket, morning snack, (you bring
drink), box supper and water, driver’s tip, printing& mailing, phone calls,
gift bag, & misc.

Deadline: September 1 or when seats are filled
Cancellations after Sept. 1 will be refunded only if someone takes your place.

Suggestions: Walking shoes, shopping bag, sack lunch, drink
Carts & totes on wheels are not allowed in exibit area

Cameras & photos are usually allowed.
Aisles are crowded, making it difficult for friends to stay together.

Consider separating, then meet later.
Bus will return about 3:30 for packages to be placed on the bus for holding.

© 000 000 00O OO0 OO0 OO0 OO0 OO0 0000000000000 000000000000 0000000000000000

Send this section to Barbara Wofford, 1551 Yosemite Oaks Cr., San Antonio, TX 782133  525-8410
Make check payable to Barbaraa Wofford.

Name Phone
Address

Contact Person for emergency Phone
Dr. Name & phone
Any other medical instructions:

5K
St
*
IS

S A

Addd
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Quilt Auction June 28

R
e
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MIGRATE TO QUILT IS OVER! By Amy Cottrell, Chair

Our retreat at Camp Lone Star in La Grange, Texas was over on Friday, July 11. On Thursday night, one of the attendees
said, “I wish it were starting tomorrow”. I believe almost everyone felt the same way. The weather was wonderful - for
Duckies. I believe we had about 2 inches of rain during the daily thunderstorms. It is a good thing our theme was birds. If it
had been sunny weather, it might not have worked. For once, everyone was fresh to sew - we had teen-aged unloaders for
two hours on Sunday and loaders for one hour on Friday morning. Our backs didn’t hurt as much because Sherry Allred and
Joanne Rich provided the means to have 3 raised cutting tables of different heights. Very popular!

On Tuesday, Quilter’s Cottage from La Grange set up a ministore for our browsing and purchasing. Jackie Asbill joined us
for lunch and some redwork stitching in the afternoon. Tuesday evening we had a five fat-quarter Chinese Gift Exchange. The
theme was nature fabrics. The bubblegum contest on Wednesday afternoon was won by Joanne Rich (time bubble lasted)
and Lani Nunley (size of bubble). The group project for Wednesday night was using crayons and the new permanent colored
Ultra-fine Sharpies to produce quilt squares. It resulted in twenty-one 10 %" squares with birds on them. Creativity and
quantity were won jointly by Jo Chittenden and Susan Johnson. Classes included pillowcases, making the base for cathedral
windows on the sewing machine and a paper pieced bird and birdhouse wall hanging. Thursday after lunch an impromptu
“gadget and hint” pot luck was held with almost everyone contributing. The show and tell on Thursday night was overwhelm-
ing in its scope and vastness. These short activities are designed to have aching bodies given a rest from constant stress while
sewing.

We had a very major milestone. This was our 11th retreat at Camp Lone Star and the first time we did not have a power
outage due to too many irons. Who said we didn’t have a fast learning curve? I will send the retreaters a roster of attendees
by email or snail mail (US Postal Service) next week.

Thank you to all who were at the retreat. I am now the proud owner of an autographed bird print pillowcase and a teddy
bear with a Camp Lone Star shirt. The next retreat chair is Joanne Rich. See her article in the newsletter for more details of
next year’s retreat.

2003 Summer Retreat: Joanne Rich holds her bubble to the point of
turning purple while Charlotte Keener watches in admiration.

Members who
attendcd
showed their
stuff at the July
meeting. and the
quilts some had
done.

o e —— e = o e e e e — o ————

QUILT-IN

We heard
Our monthly Quilt-In .Hap}?y and
will be held at tired “ a lot.
Cavender Buick on Many are now
IH-10 on looking forward
August 19 from to the Winter
9:00 a.m. to 12. Jean Powell and .
Carla Schlader invite you to come for a feticatin
fun time for quilting and visiting! For January.

more information on Quilt-In, contact
Jean at 684-6425 or
Carla 684-1160.
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Fabric Swap - 5 inch squares

Susan Johnson and Mary Ann Flynn
Susan and | are fascinated by the pattern book Nickel Quilts and propose a swap of 5 inch fabric
squares Our goal is to increase the varlety of 5 inch squares for as many people as possible.
if you are interested in participating in the swap, follow these simple riuies:
1. Fabric must be 100% cotton, medium to dark value, prewashed.
2. Cut the fabric into exact 5 inch squares.

3. Place 10 DIFFERENT fabric squares in a plastic bag.

4. You may turn in as many bags as you wish, just make sure that each bag contains 10 different
squares.

5. You may duplicate fabric squares, as long as duplicates are in different bags.

6. Put your name in each bag.

You will receive the same number of bags as you turn in. Turn in the bags at the August meeting.
Susan and | will sort them and return new fabric squares to the participants at the September
meeting.
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Treasurer’s Report

June 30, 2003 EEILILITIEIRIS
.Ij’l‘.lg‘emYnéar to date Budget nILIEINIDIHIR

Auction 8,029.25 8,079.25 12,000

Bus - Houston - - 1,200

Dues - Memberships 136.00 3,072.00 5,000 August 22-24, 2003

Interest - 188.02 500 The Quilter’s Guild of Arlington presents
Newsletter/directory ads - 490.00 1,800 >y 5 :

Other 5.50 38.55 400 : Baskets of Love” Quilt Show

Retreat - Summer 880.00 7,325.00 10,800 Fri, 10 am.-7 p.m.; Sat, 10 am.-6 p.m.; Sun 11 am.-5

Retreat - Winter - 1,645.00 3,300 i
2003 Quilt Show 2,156.00 14,792.00 45,975 I : : —
Workshops - 950.00 4,000 Arlington Convention Center, Exhibit Hall 1

Total Income $11,206.75 $36,579.82 $84,975 1200 Ballpark Way, Arlington, TX

EXPENSES
Administration 50.00 1,146.53 4,500 August 27-30, 2003

Auction 1,014.00 1,157.75 2,440 AQS 2003 Quilt Exposition

Beekeeper/Boxes - - 100 . :

Bright Hopes - - 900 Wed-Th-Fri, 9 a.m.-6 p.m.; Sat 9 a.m.-S p.m.
Bus - Houston - - 1,200 Gaylord Opryland Resort & Convention Center
c ity ed/Books - - 250 "

Facility 300.00 1,767.00 4,200 Nashville, TN

Folk Life Festival - - 15

Institute of TX Culture - - 10

Library - - 300 September 19-20, 2903

Magazines - 33.00 75 Brazos Bluebonnet Quilt Show

Membership - 14.72 240 . E
Newsletter/Directory 196.65 1,131.25 3,000 Fri, 10 am.-7 p.m.; Sat, 10 a.m.-6 p.m.
Other 7.40 35.01 500 Brazos Center, Bryan, TX

Patterns - 21.51 200

Photography - 40.30 300

Postage/Bulk - 300.00 900 September 26-27, 2003
i g oMbegsd i Plantation Quilting Guild’s 2003 Quilt Harvest
QPM - 42.19 100 ’Celebrate America”

Rent (meetings) 155.00 1,123.00 2,155 .
ipit gl il 10,800 Fri-Sat, 10 a.m.-5 p.m.

Retreat - Winter - 6,207.10 3,300 Civic Center, Lake Jackson, TX
Sales Tax Expense - 122.15 300

2003 Quilt Show 554.17 1,393.13 26,170

Telephone 48.85 296.70 550 October 3-5 “Deep in the Heart”
Video Library - - 250 . :
Welcoming - - 15 Live Oak Center, San Antonio, TX.

Workshops - 2,459.76 3,000 . . :
Webpage - 251.35 300 Details on other pages of this epistle.

Total Expenses $2,635.43 $20,742.13 $71,770 0ct.29-30. Nov. 1-2 IQ i\ Quilt

Festival. Houston, TX.
Ending Jefferson Operating $23,660.29
Ending Jefferson Reserve Balance $45,651.74 : e
Ending Total Guild Funds $69,312. Amy Cottrell’'s Quilt “From Sea to Shining Sew’
5 5 S s , S

)

Ledenham Sewing Machine Co.
Sales, Service & Parts

Cecil G Pegy  QINALS

Owners

{farmerty located in Jaske'a}

2107 Vanee Jacksnon 7326309

San Antonio, Texas 73213 Oifica & Fax
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Final Report of the Long Rang Planning Committee

July 2003
Since the February 2003 meeting of the Greater San Anfonio Quilt Guild, the Long Range Planning Committee has tallied, analyzed,
and synthesized responses to the question, where would you like fo see the guild in five years, gathered from 170° guild members
In the process of our work, the committee unearthed three major themes:

Visibility of the guild in the larger community
Structure, content and fone of monthly meetfings
Services fo members and the public

Therefore, this committee offers four theme-related recommendations fo members for their consideration and evaluation.

Recommendation #1

To provide greater visibility of the guild's primary purposes fo stimulate an inferest in quilting and fo advance the art of quilting in
the community st arge. How? By: &) coordinating with other fiber art groups in the ares, b) displaying quilts in public places, )
developing working relationships with local museums in conjunction with providing financial and volunteer support, d) using
variety of media to publicize guild events, and e) providing appropriate technical support for newsletter and website development.

Recommendation #2

To provide educational experiences for members and the general public. How? By: a) delivering more programs fo schools,
libraries, and organizations, b) providing demonstrations at monthly meetings, <) reducing the cost of classes taught by out of town
guests for guild members, and d) paying local teachers to present classes and workshops on a sliding scale bass.

Recommendation #3

To provide monthly meetings in fun, friendly ways which support the guild's stated objectives. How? By: &) restructuring and
streamlining the organization and flow of monthly meetings to provide more time for socializing and opportunities for members fo
participate in educational endeavors, and b) inspiring members to volunteer to demonstrate quilting techniques, tools and projects;
fo present mini classes; and to plan icebreaking activities for monthly meetings.

Recommendation #4

To increase services fo members and the public for the purpose of encouraging greater overall participation in the guild. How? By
a) concentrating on pubic service fo the needy, b) expanding services facilitating attendance of members with special needs; ¢)
developing a mentor system fo encourage new members fo become active in the guild, d) sponsoring more outside events, such as
bus trips to quilt shows and quilt shops; e) researching potential solutions to the strongly expressed need for 5 home base; f)
providing easier and greater access fo guild resources, such as the library and equipment; and g) re-evaluating guild holdings.

This report was submitted to the GSAQE Board on July 7, 2003 by Ruth Felty, Chairperson.

* A concerted effort was made to contact each member of the guild listed in the GSAQG 2002 Directory, however, committee
members were unable to reach 79 members.

®Barbara Harris A

%ﬁ;a 103 Fiorelia St.
2 > Sl W L :
Grandby s Quilts Lﬁﬁi% Castroville, TX
2519 E. Bitters Rd. 161 So.Seguin St. & ""?ﬁ,-'t’::-j 7 830-931-0M1

(823?0?2;%1}%1? New(gliiﬁué’fgﬁ’gg Mon Sat, - 9:30 - 5; 30, Tues.til7
www.quilts.cc FbeiC, Fun & Frie:hds none p‘dc

¢
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* ALAMO STITCHIN POST
We are OPEN NOwW !l

Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER

Husqvarna Viking Sewing Machines
Selection of Singer Featherweights
Lots of Clubs and Classes
Register for a Free Sewing Machine
Repair Machines- Sharpen Scissors
Come by and visit
Loveta and Jay Fowler
Monday - Saturday 9:30 -6:00
210-656-6700 1-800-656-8280

5315 Walzem, San Antonio

Issue 8

QPC PM Note from Carol
This group will be disbanded at the end of the year or
when | move, whichever comes first. At that time any
unfinished projects will be turned over to QPC-AM. Ob-
viously it will be easier for everyone ifl can assemble
the tops | have planned -—- besides i want to see how
they look. Please try toreturn any kits you checked out
last month.

Wispy Wildflowers Kits—if you have one of
these applique kits, please call me.

Thanks,

Carol Rouse 699-9363

% sk % %k %k %k %k %k % %k %k %k %k %k %k % k %k %k kokkk

Our thanks go to Carol for the tops she pushed to finish
for the Auction. They helpd our total $$ a lot.

ADVERTISING
ARCHIVIST
AUCTION 2003
BEE KEEPER
BRIGHT HOPES
B RING & BRAG
COMMUNITY ED
DIRECTORY
FOLK LIFE FEST .
HOUSTON BUS
ITC
LIBRARY-BOOKS
MAGAZINES
MEMBERSHIP
MEMBER SVC.
NEWSLETTER
PATTERNS
PHOTO
PUBLICITY
QPC-AM
QPC-PM

QUILT SHOW 2003

Barbara Wofford
Sherry Alired
Terri Ryan
Elaine Staller
Debbie Pavelka
Nancy Klaerner
Betty Tope

Ida Blankenship
Lucille Shean
Barbara Wofford
Lucille Shean
Mary Ruth Flores
Carol Rouse
Gloria Hammond
Liz Hooge

Ida Blankenship
Sylvia Budraitis
Rosa Lee Clary
Carol Bryant
Loveta Fowler
Carol Rouse
Larry Beauchamp

COMMITTEES

525-8410 QUILT-IN Jean Powell 684-6425
656-0237 Carla Schladoer 684-1160
523-5253 RETREAT-JULY 2003
822-8338 Amy Cottrell 830-981-8832
622-0948 RETREAT-JANUARY 2004
655-6184 Kris Thomson 822-9240
696-4138 SECRETSISTERS
690-0828 Charlotte Keener 490-2312
696-1879 Melissa Allo 681-5722
525-8410 STORYBOOK QUILTS
696-1879 Ruth Felty 688-2288
694-6059 Barbara Gilstad 493-2404
699-9363 STYLE SHOW 2004 Janet Miller 492-7684
590-6406 SUNSHINE & SHADOWS
342-5976 Valerie Arcement 349-4456
690-0828 VIDEOS Helen Johnson 522-9439
654-8640 WEBMISTRESS Diane Leclair 680-3020
824-2707 WEARABLE ARTS
479-8611 WELCOMING Doris Patterson 656-0334
945-8230 Carrie Lyons 497-3832
699-9363 Ellie Williams 492-3164
561-0719 YOUTH ALTERNATIVES

Jean Powell 684-6425
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"September Goose ”

6 7: “ block Paper-piecing (or tem

Main & center dark Triangle- 2,5
Bright Blue print or tonal

3 Background Triangles -White

Please use all cotton, pre-washed fabrics.

Pin your name on a paper tag for each block

turned in at the September meeting.

Make lots. Increase your chances to win. Have fun!
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GSAQG

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TK 78268

Phone 210--695-8737

www.sanantonioguiit.org
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August Schedule

August 4 - BOARD MEETING- 7pm
16942 Hidden Oak Woods
Janet Miller, 492-7684

August 9 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

August 19 - Quilt-In 9am-12
Cavender Buick Room IH-10 West
Contact Jean Powell

August 19 - RR Vest Bee
Wearable Art group - 6:30pm
Creative Sewing Center

Contact Ida Blankenship
QPC-AM August 21

10am-4 5614 Brandemere Dr.
(Susan Johnson’s) 654-6560
Loveta Fowler 945-8230
QPC-PM August 21

Carol Rouse 699-9363

Nonprofit Org.
U.S. Postage Paid
San Antonio, TX
Permit No. 3572

Flease deliver by August 1
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Board of Directors

President Larry Beauchamp, 561-0719
President Pro-Tem
Janet Miller, 492-7684
1st Vice President for Special Events
Mary Ruth Flores, 694-6059
2nd Vice President for Newsletter
Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828
3rd Vice President for Programs
Holly Nelson, 698-7108
4th Vice President for Services
Jo Chittenden, 491-0248
5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach
Lari Jensen, 674-2740
Secretary Sharan McCall, 657-7888
Treasurer Karen Nanos, 695-8561
Parliamentarian Candace Tull 695-2068

Bold offices expire December 2003



